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OSM.16/04
QUALITY OF REPORTS TO OVERVIEW AND SCRUTINY COMMITTEES

At the last meeting of this Committee (Minute reference OSM.03/04) it had been agreed that the quality of officer reports to Overview and Scrutiny Committees be an item on the agenda for this meeting, at which time the Chairman of the Overview and Scrutiny Committees could comment on reports they had received.

The Overview and Scrutiny Manger explained that some reports, which were being written by officers for consideration at the Executive, but were also being considered by Overview and Scrutiny Committees in their scrutiny role, did not give a complete picture to Overview and Scrutiny members.  He advised that this had been discussed at Corporate Management Team and with individual Business Unit Heads and they had been made aware that Scrutiny may have needs in terms of the extent of information contained in Executive reports which also go to Overview and Scrutiny Committees.

Members commented that it was not just reports going to the Executive which they were concerned about.  They commented that there was a lack of uniformity in reports and suggested that officers should identify best practice in report writing and learn from these reports.

In response to Members’ questions, the Executive Director explained that the need to ensure a high quality of report writing had been raised at Corporate Management Team and was being discussed with individual Business Unit Heads.  Members also commented on the following problems in relation to reports being submitted to Overview and Scrutiny Committees:-

(a) The section on background papers was often not filled in and Members were therefore not able to get a full picture of the information which had led to the report.

(b) Officers should be reminded that reports should be objective looking at all the options, identifying alternative ways of addressing matters and outlining potential problems.  Reports should not just reflect officers’ opinions but should be unbiased and objective.

(c) Members do not like being asked to make decisions on the basis of verbal reports.

The Chairman of the Corporate Resources Overview and Scrutiny Committee advised that in the past the Committee had agreed that verbal reports should not be accepted, that there should be clarity in reports and that there should not be any holding reports.  He suggested that these principles should be emphasised throughout Overview and Scrutiny Committees.

The Executive Director advised that she was willing to take these concerns to the Corporate Management Team and raise them individually with Business Unit Heads.  In response to Members’ questions, she advised that training would be provided for officers where necessary.  Members commented that in light of this commitment from the Executive Director they would let her progress the matter and the Committee would reconsider this matter on 3 June 2004.

RESOLVED – (1) That the Executive Director be asked to raise this Committee’s concerns about the quality of reports at the Corporate Management Team and with individual Business Unit Heads and identify and put in place training if necessary.

(2)  That this matter be put on the agenda for consideration by this Committee on 3 June 2004.







